
To the ISO Board of Governors, DMM Oversight and Audit Committees,    originally 
sent 9/28/24

Why build a cart if you have nothing to carry?  Why build the SWIP line if we stop 
your major green projects you want to get the Electricity From?  
You have not received an official approval of Lava Ridge Project from the BLM.  If 
you have received this before the General Public it appears to possibly be 
collusion or some other back door  insider deal.    
The people of Idaho do not want your projects on our public land or Agricultural 
properties.  The ACHP and Idaho SHPO have not signed the document 106 Section 
needed for Lava Ridge Wind Turbine Project ROD. The  Minidoka Historical 
Monument  view will be lost if Lava Ridge is built. All the SWIP N runs by the 
historical significant Rock Creek Station and Stricker Homesite.  The Swip N will 
also cross the Snake River Canyon when old Chinese and mining settlements were.   
Friends of Minidoka, Friends of Stricker and the surrounding Ranchers and 
Farmers do not want Lava Ridge or the SWIP N Line. Decades and lifetimes have 
passed since the BLM approved this ROW and LS Power bought it. Few individuals 
with Private Land and farms owned by Investment Corporations (that I feel are on 
the dole)are in favor of Lava Ridge and the other proposals that will feed the SWIP 
N line.   

We have had our Legislators unanimously agree and pass HR 4 in 2023 the No 
Build Option for Lava Ridge, Salmon Falls, Taurus and Gem Vale. 
We had a Joint Resolution Signed for Option A the No Build Option by Lincoln, 
Minidoka,  Gooding, Jerome, Twin Falls  and Cassia Counties in the Magic Valley.  
Our AG is challenging the FAA ruling and I haven’t seen your application yet on the 
FAA website.  I found  the FERC submitted by Great Basin Transmission.  

CAISO needs to stop bullying Idaho and other western states that don’t want you 
ruining our heritage and the unspoiled beauty of the Multi Use Public Lands.  Our 
wildlife, lifestyle and your vacation areas are at risk. 
Shame on CAISO for overcharging citizens for electricity to fund the SWIP N 
Transmission Line, then to use a Union when our State is a Right to Work State. 
The touting about all the local jobs that would be made seems facetious.   Shame 
on you for posting to the Public to send ( my Email was refused so I had to change 
this to a letter format) letters a week in advance on Sept 27 for a meeting on Oct 
4th.  

Do not violate Idaho,
Diana Nielson 




